November 8, 2006

Honorable Mayor and Members of ' Regular Meeting of
The Hermosa Beach City Council November 14, 2006

CIP NOS. 05-110 and 04-112 CRACK SEAL/SLURRY SEALING OF AVIATION
BOULEVARD AND PROSPECT AVENUE - AWARD CONSTRUCTION CONTRACT

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the City Council:

1. Authorize the award of construction contract for the CIP Nos. 05-110 and 04-112 Crack
Seal/Slurry Sealing of Aviation Boulevard and Prospect Avenue to Pavement Coatings
Company_, of Cypress, California, in the amount of $148,287.75;

2. Authorize the Mayor to execute and the City Clerk to attest the contract subject to approval
of the City Attorney; and

3. Authorize the Director of Public Works to issue change orders as necessary within the
approved budget.

Background:

On September 28, 2006, Public Works staff advertised for bids in accordance with public contract
requirements. This project was advertised in the Easy Reader and the FW Dodge-Green Sheet. A
total of nine bid packages were picked up or mailed out to prospective bidders. The City Clerk
received three bids by the closing date of October 12, 2006. The bids were publlcly opened and read
aloud. The results were as follows:

Company Bid Amount

1. Pavement Coatings Company ' $ 148,287.75
2. American Asphalt South, Inc. $ 157,356.50

3. Roy Allen Slurry Seal, Inc. $188,175.00
Analysis:

The work will include the crack sealing, slurry sealing, and replacement of traffic striping of both
Aviation Boulevard and Prospect Avenue (See map attachment). Other work will include the grinding
and asphalt capping (skin patch repair} of distressed pavement areas on Prospect Avenue. The skin
patch repair will be done prior to the crack and slurry seal work.

Staff reviewed the low bidder's documents and found them to be in order. Reference calls were
supportive of the contractor's work habits. [n addition to the City of Hermosa Beach, Pavement
Coating Company has performed slurry sealing projects for many local other municipalities including
City of Newport Beach, City of Camarillo, and the City of Seal Beach.

The Department of Public Works, therefore, recommends award of this contract to Pavement
Coatings Company in the amount of $148,287.75.



Fiscal Impact:

FUNDING:

301 Capital Improvement Funds: $182,972
TOTAL BUDGETED AMOUNT: $182,972
EXPENDITURES:

Inspection Services: ' $ 13,000
Construction Contract $148,288
TOTAL COSTS: $161,288

The total budgeted amount is greater than the total proposed construction costs of $161,288;
therefore, there are sufficient funds to accommeodate the cost of construction.

Attachment: Project Location Map

Respecifully submitted, Concur:
Frank Senteno, P.E. Richard/®. Morgan, P.E.
Associate Engineer - Director of Public Works/City Engineer

Noted For Fiscal Impact:

labgncs Ll

Finance Director ‘City Mdnager
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